

ENGLISH



ADVANCED LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM







A fordítás az alábbi kiadás alapján készült:

18. Advanced level book one

© 2009 E-ducation.it S.p.A., Florence All rights reserved

Editorial director: Cinzia Caiazzo

Editor in chief: Filippo Melli, Meri Bartolacci Editorial staff: Giulia Ricci, Francesca Bianchi, Maria Masanas

Kiadja: © Népszabadság Zrt., Budapest, 2009

www.nol.hu, telefon: 06 (1) 436-4444, 06 (1) 436-4373

Felelős kiadó: Kovács Tibor elnök-vezérigazgaló

Fordította: © Goják Éva – KFI Fordítóiroda

ISBN 978 963 9965 01 0 ISBN 978 963 9709 83 6 ö

Nyomta és kötötte: Reálszisztéma Dabasi Nyomda Zıt Felelős vezető: Vágó Magdolna vezérigazgató

Original edition:
© 2006 English Today
www.e-ducation.it
info@e-ducation.it



ADVANCED Level
COURSEBOOK ONE



Tartalom

1. lecke

That's life! A beatiful country house

- 7 1. jelenet: I'm full of surprises
- Megértési gyakorlat
- 10 Tegyen próbát!
- 12 2. jelenet: I can't wait to see this place now!
- 14 Megértési gyakorlat
- 15 Tegyen próbát!
- 17 Szószedet

2. lecke

That's life! Until the next reunion!

- 19 1. jelenet: It's not easy to say certain things
- 21 Megértési gyakorlat
- 22 Tegyen próbát!
- 24 2. jelenet: It's time to say goodbye
- 26 Megértési gyakorlat
- 27 Tegyen próbát!
- 29 Szószedet

Television Programmes

Sport

- 31 Golf
- 34 Megértési gyakorlat
- 35 Tegyen próbát!

Trave

- 39 St. Petersburg White Nights
- 42 Megértési gyakorlat
- 43 Tegyen próbát!
- 47 A feladatok megoldása

1. lecke

That's life! A beautiful country house

I'm full of surprises

1. JELENET

Sarah és Sandra a konyhában vannak és szendvicset készítenek. Belép Anne.

Anne: Hi Sarah, hi Sandra, what are you doing?

Sandra: We're making some sandwiches for today's drive in the country.

Anne: What drive?

Sarah: Hasn't Paolo told you about the trip? Today he wants to take us to visit an old farmhouse in the country. It's supposed to be very beautiful, a perfect example of rural architecture.

Sandra: That's right! I remember now. Paolo told us that it was built by some rich Italian-American. A really eccentric character, a friend of his mother's.

(Belép Paolo.)

Paolo: Ok girls, is everything ready?

Sarah: We've almost finished.

Paolo: What a wonderful smell... They look and smell great? (kinyújtja a kezét, hogy vegyen egy szendvicset).

Sandra: Keep your hands to yourself! No one's touching these delicacies now... You'll be able to taste them later when we have our picnic.

Anne: Paolo... About this outing, where is the farmhouse? Paolo: In the countryside about 20 kilometres from here.

Anne: And is it true that it's incredibly beautiful and that it belongs to an Italian-American?

Paolo: Yes! But it was designed by a Dutch architect.

Sarah: And it was built in the style of an eighteenth century Tuscan farmhouse... Right?

Paolo: Right! Believe me, it's a jewel.

Sarah: I didn't know you were so interested in architecture! Paolo: My dear ladies, there are so many things that you don't know about me... As well as music I have many other passions! I'm full of surprises...

Anne: No one doubts that, Paolo.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- The farmhouse they're going to visit is an example of what sort of architecture?
- ☐ a) traditional country style
- □ b) traditional urban style
- □ c) modern country style
- 2 What's the owner of the farmhouse like?
- □ a) He's a traditional Tuscan farmer
- □ b) He's an easy-going character
- c) He's a very unusual character
- 3 The farmhouse is similar in design to one built in which year?
- □ a) 1784
- □ b) 1849
- □ c) 1621
- Where is the architect who designed the house from?
- ☐ al Denmark
- ☐ b) Belaium
- □ c) The Netherlands

ONE

ENGLISH TODAY LESSON

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a zárójelben levő igék megfelelő ragozású angol alakjával.

- They last year. (összeházasodtak)
- 2 You to meet me for lunch. (kellett volna)
- It is said that he a wonderful man. ("van")
- I love about other peoples love stories. (ha mesélnek nekem)

2. GYAKORLAT

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges:

	K	W	
Anne was suggested a meeting with Mike.			
2 She didn't get dressed specially for the occasion.			
The restaurant was walked into by Paolo.			
The check was paying by a credit card with Sarah.			

I can't wait to see this place now!

2. JELENET

Anne: So, tell me more about this house. It's fascinating. **Paolo**: You're right, and you have to see the garden, it's a haven of peace and tranquillity!

Sandra: What sort of plants are there?

Paolo: Thousands! Big old trees, grape vines, olive groves and many types of roses. And it's huge. There are eight aardeners!

Anne: Really?! So many?

Paolo: It's a lovely spot. My mother used to take me there a lot. I loved to lying under the oak trees. It gave me a sense of peace. That's where I gave my first kiss...

Anne: Wow! Who would have thought that our Paolo was so romantic!

Paolo: Are you making fun of me?

Anne: Definitely not! I bet this enchanted house has been the source of most of your musical inspiration.

Paolo: How did you know that?

Anne: Considering that it doesn't take much to inspire you... I can imagine what a paradise can do... Hil Sorry to made you wait, Paolo was just telling us about the garden.

Sarah: Ok... Let's go! I can't wait to see this place! **Sandra**: Do you know where Mike and Michelle are? They should be here by now.

Anne: Michelle went out for her morning jog earlier, she should be back by now though so she's probably having a shower. Mike's in his room watching a football match.

Sarah: What a surprise.

Sandra: Ok, I'll go and give them a shout.

Anne: Sarah, have you got the camera?

Sarah: Oh no, I left it in my room.

Anne: Why don't you go and get it, we should be able to

take some lovely photos today, right? Sarah: You're right! I'll go and get it!

Anne: It's good to see Sarah's back to her old self again, isn't it Paolo?

Paolo: I knew that being all together would be good for her. Ok, let's check we've got everything. Sandwiches?

Anne: Got them! Paolo: Drinks?

Anne: Got them too!

Paolo: Ok... I think we have everything, I feel like I've forgotten something.

Anne: No, we haven't forgotten anything!

Paolo: Oh no, wait a minute, just a minute! My guitar!

Anne: Oh no! Paolo, not the guitar! Just for today... We said it'd be a calm and relaxing day!

Paolo: What could be more relaxing than the sweet melodies of my quitar?

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 48. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

1	Which plants	are n	ot to	be	found	in	the	garden	Ş
	a) Roses							1,500	

⊐ b)	Lemon	trees
	574	I A A DOMESTICAL

□ c)	Olive	trees
- 1		

2	Why	does	Paolo	know	the	garden	so	wella	,
	, , , , ,	4000	1 0010	1411011		9	0.0		

- ☐ a) He used to play football there
- □ b) He used to help the gardeners with their work
- C) He often went there with his mother
- 3 Why is the garden so important to Paolo?
- □ a) He enjoys helping the gardeners
- □ b) He takes all his girlfriends there
- ☐ c) It gives him ideas for his music
- How is Sarah today?
- □ a) She's like she used to be before the fire
- □ b) She isn't very enthusiastic about the trip
- □ c) She feels tired and isn't very energetic

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 48. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a függő beszédet a hiányzó kérdőszavakkal.

- They asked me was coming to the party.
- 2 Sue asked you were coming out with us tomorrow or not.
- 3 They all asked you hadn't gone to the party.
- 4 He asked me I spoke English.

4. GYAKORLAT

ENGLISH TODAY LESSON ONE

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges:

	R	W	
Liz asked me where are you going?			***************************************
Diane enquired whether you'd like to come to the party on Tuesday.			
The policeman asked me what I was doing there.			
She asked me if I want to go on holiday with her.			

Szószedet

as well as ezen túlmenően, valamint belong (to) tartozik vhova; részét alkotja vminek bet (to) fogad build (to) épít camera fényképezőgép century század character személyiség country (countryside röv.) vidék delicacy könnyedség, kímélet; finomság design (to) tervez, elgondol; rajzol drive autózás **Dutch** holland enchanted elbűvölő, elbájoló farmhouse vidéki ház, tanya grape szőlő, szőlőszem haven kikötő; (átvitt ért.) menedék, rév huge hatalmas, óriási jewel (átvitt ért. is) ékszer; drágakő jog (jogging röv.) könnyű futás, jogging kiss csók lovely szép, bájos, csinos, szeretetre méltó oak tree tölgyfa olive grove olajfaültetvény outing kirándulás, túra shout kiabálás, üvöltés

shower zuhany (to have a shower: zuhanyozik) smell (to) szaglik, illatot áraszt; szagol, szaglász source (átvitt ért. is) forrás, eredet sweet édes; bájos, kedves taste (to) kóstol, ízlel, megpróbál; vmilyen ízű, íze van trip kirándulás, túra

2. lecke

That's life! Until the next reunion!

It's not easy to say certain things

1. JELENET

A nyaralás utolsó napja. Anne és Mike a kertben vannak.

Anne: So it's time to leave. What a shame!

Mike: You're right. This week has just flown by. I've had such a... I've had a great time. I hope to see everyone again... I hope to see you again very soon...

Anne (zavarban van): Listen Mike, about that I... I want to clear up a few things with you... Well, a few days after we arrived I happened to hear Paolo's song... I knew it was about us two. And... Well... You know what I mean... right?

Mike: Of course!

Anne: Well, after finding out about this "thing" I realised that I needed to talk with you straight away, but I didn't have the courage. We've known each other for a long time. I've always thought a lot of you and... Oh God, I don't know how to tell you this Mike!

Mike (félreérti és azt hiszi, hogy Anne be akarja vallani, hogy szereti. Így megfogja a kezét): Come on Anne, don't be shy!

(Ebben a pillanatban megérkezik Sarah, észreveszi őket és félreáll, hogy végighallgassa a beszélgetést.)

Anne: It's not easy to say certain things... You know what it's like... Put yourself in my shoes!

Mike: You don't need to tell me this! For years I've been trying to... But maybe... As we've come this far we don't need words anymore (átöleli és meg akarja csókolni).

Anne (kiszabadítva magát az ölelésből): What are you doing?! Have you gone crazy?

Mike: But... I thought that... That you too...

Anne: That I what? I was trying to tell that I really like you, that you're a true friend, only a true friend, nothing more!

Mike: What an idiot I am! For a moment I thought that you felt something for me.

Anne: I'm sorry Mike, I didn't want to upset you! The truth is that there's somone else in my heart!

Mike: I know! Don't worry! Let's pretend nothing's happened, ok?

Anne: Ok! Friends? Like before?

Mike: Of course... And no hard feelings!

Anne: Ok, fine, I'll just go and finish packing. See you in a bit. (elmegy)

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 49. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- How has the week been for Mike?
- □ a) It has passed by very quickly
- □ b) It has passed by rather slowly
- □ c) It has been boring
- 2 How has Anne felt towards Mike over the years?
- □ a) She has not felt anything towards him
- □ b) She has always loved him
- □ c) She has always been fond of him
- 3 How has Mike felt towards Anne over the years?
- □ a) He has seen Anne as a friend
- □ b) He has always loved Anne
- ☐ c) He used to love Anne
- How do Anne and Mike resolve the situation?
- ☐ a) They agree to stay friends
- □ b) They decide to be friends, no more
- ☐ c) They plan to see each other again soon

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 49. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő igealakkal.

- Mike ... ever being loved by Anne.□ a) gives up
- □ b) gives out
- □ c) gives in
- 2 Sarah ...
- \square a) looks forward to seeing her friends again
- □ b) looks after seeing her friends again
- □ c) looks into seeing her friends again
- 3 Anne wants to ...
- \Box a) get over with her packing
- □ b) get on with her packing
- □ c) get by with her packing
- 4 When Mike ... his college days he feels sad.
- □ a) looks down on
- □ b) looks into
- c) looks back on

2. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő állandósult szókapcsolatokkal/vonzatos igékkel, amelyek megfelelnek a zárójelben levő kifejezéseknek.

11 Anne	seeing her flatmtes again
(nagyon várja)	<u> </u>

- 2 Paolo is always songs. (énekelni kezd)
- For the moment Paolo has deciding about his future. (elhalaszt)
- But he can't putting it off forever. (folytat)

It's time to say goodbye

2. JELENET

Sarah, aki egészen eddig elbújt, most Mike-hoz csatlakozik.

Sarah: So, it's not true that you were only interested in football and nothing else?

Mike: What are you trying to say?

Sarah: Don't play the fool with me Mike. I understand lots of things now! Like the time I told you I loved you! Do you remember? At that time we were always together and I thought that there was more between us than just friendship!

Mike: Come on Sarah, not that old story again! There's no point in going over all that again.

Sarah: Well, I think it's time to put a few things straight once and for all. At that time you told me you weren't in love with me and that you didn't want to deceive me! I felt rejected and thought that football was to blame. I thought that football was the only passion in your life. But now...

Mike: But now what?

Sarah: Stop it, Mike! I saw you here just now with Anne. **Mike**: Wait a minute Sarah, let me explain things...

Sarah: You don't need to explain! I'm not angry! In fact you... All of you have helped me a lot in the past few days. I'm at peace with myself again, this is really important... And to be honest I'm glad to have found out that the true reason for your refusal was another woman and not (nevetve) football!

Mike (ő is nevet): I think of you more than any sport, Sarah! (Megcsókolják egymást.)

(Elérkezett a búcsú ideje.)

Michelle: Guys! It's late!

Sandra: I'm sorry, I was packing.

Anne: So, It's time to say goodbye already!

Sandra: I hate goodbyes...

Michelle: Always the sentimental one! Anyway, we'll be

meeting up again soon, right?

Sarah: I've some good news. I've decided to open up a new bar. You're all officially invited to the opening party! I think I'm going to call it "College" in honour of all of you!

(Megérkezik Paolo is gitárral a kezében.)

Paolo: Fantastic! And as for the music in your new bar... here I am! With my guitar of course! (Mindenki nevet.)

Paolo: You know you're always welcome to come to this house! I'll be waiting for you all next year for another wonderful holiday together... In memory of the good old days! (gitározni és énekelni kezd.) "Friends leave but they'll be back soon, I sing and wait for next year's reunion".

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 50. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

1	Why is Sarah angry with Mike?	
	a) She believes Mike is in love with her	

□ b) She understood that Mike has always been fond of Anne

□ c) She is fed up with Mike watching football

_							
2	How	has	Sarah	changed	during	the	week?

- □ a) She has fallen in love with Mike again
- □ b) She has fallen in love with Paolo
- □ c) She feels relaxed and calm like she used to

3 Sarah is pleased to have discovered something about Mike, what is this?

- □ a) That he likes football more than anything else
- □ b) That it was his feelings for Anne that made him stop loving her, not his love of football
- □ c) That he likes football as much as he did when he was younger
- 4 Why will Sarah call her new bar "College"?
- □ a) To remember the friends she made while at college
- □ b) To attract young college students
- ☐ c) To remember her studies while at college

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 50. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa angolra az alábbi kifejezéseket, használja a megfelelő angol elöljárós szerkezeteket.

- Hármat egyszerre
- 2 Az isten szerelmére
- 3 Nyomás alatt
- 4 Jóban, rosszban

4. GYAKORLAT

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges:

R	W	

		o o

Szószedet

bit egy kicsi; darabka blame (to) hibáztat; okol come this far (to) elérkezik erre a pontra deceive (to) becsap, félrevezet; csalódást okoz feeling érzelem fly by (to) gyorsan elrohan fool bolond, őrült (play the fool: bolondozik, ostoba tréfát űz) friendship barátság glad elégedett go over (to) átmegy, átvizsgál hard feelings harag (no hard feelings: harag nélkül) hate (to) utál, gyűlöl hurt (to) (átvitt ért. is) megsebez meet up (to) találkozik news hir; hirek once and for all egyszer és mindenkorra pack (to) összecsomagol; csomagol, becsomagol; begöngyől, összeprésel, bezsúfol point értelem, jelentés; pont; jellemző pretend (to) színel, szimulál, tettet; követel put in s.o.'s shoes (to) vkinek a helyébe képzeli magát

put straight (to)
megmagyaráz, tisztáz
realise (to) (vagy "realize")
megért, ráeszmél
refusal visszautasítás
reject (to) visszautasít,
elutasít
shame szégyen, kár
(what a shame!
milyen szégyen!)
soon hamar
truth igazság
upstairs a felső szinten; fent
word szó

Television Programmes

Sport: Golf

Eric: Good afternoon everyone and welcome to "Sports Special"! I'm Eric Brown and here beside me is John Forbes, our sports expert. Today we're going to talk with him about golf. Hello John.

John: Hello, Eric, hello everyone.

Eric: So, John, tell us, where did golf start?

John: Well, the game of golf is believed to have originated in St. Andrews, a small town on the east coast of Scotland. It's thought that local people started the game by hitting stones around a grassy area next to the sea.

Eric: Really?

John: That's right Eric! Today golf's a very popular game in Scotland and many towns and cities have municipal golf courses where everybody can play quite cheaply. Today the Royal and Ancient Golf Club is located in St. Andrews. This is the body that draws up the rules of the game and answers questions golfers around the world have about the rules. You know there are six golf courses in St. Andrews. One of these is the famous "Old Course": the world's first golf course.

Eric: Right. So St. Andrews is the place to go if you like golf. About the game... First of all, what do you need to play golf?

John: Well, to start with you need a set of golf clubs: you use these to hit the ball around the course. There are lots of different sizes of clubs but basically there are two kinds: drivers and putters. Drivers are used for long shots along the fairways and putters are used for short shots on the greens. Then you need a golf course: there are usually 18 holes on a course and of course you need a golf ball.

Eric: It's seems easy to play golf, but how exactly do you play the game?

John: You start each hole on the tee. From here you use a driver to hit the ball as far as you can towards the hole. If necessary, you hit the ball again to get it onto the green, once on the green you use a putter to hit the ball into the hole. It's as simple as that! Well, almost... And be careful not to hit your ball into a bunker, an area of sand, it can be difficult to hit a good shot out of one of these.

Eric: Don't worry, I'll be very careful! So, John, how do you keep score in the game?

John: Well, each hole has a "par", the number of shots required to put the ball into the hole. Let's say the first hole at the Old Course in St. Andrews is par 3. If you complete the hole with 4 shots, you're 1 over par, if you complete it with 2 shots you're 1 under par. The winner is the golfer who completes all 18 holes with the fewest shots or the most shots under par.

Eric: And what happens if the golfer hits the ball into the hole with just 1 shot?

John: This is called a "hole in one" and it is a cause for celebration!

Eric: Is it expensive to play golf? Because it looks like it's a game just for rich people.

John: Well, golf clubs can be expensive and you may have to pay a lot to play on a course but you may be able to hire the clubs and you may be able to find a municipal course that charges very little for you to play 18 holes.

Eric: How popular is golf?

John: It's very popular in Scotland, as you can imagine, as the game started there. There are 540 golf courses in Scotland (remember the population of Scotland is 5 million). But golf's also popular around the world especially in Europe and North America. The game's really taken off in East Asia, the game's incredibly popular in Japan, Taiwan, South Korea and Singapore. There are lots of professional golfers who take part in international golf tournaments all over the world.

Eric: Well, now, we certainly know a little bit more about golf. Thank you John!

John: You're welcome Eric, goodbye!

Eric: And goodbye to you and see you again next week for another edition of "Sports Special"!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

1	lt's	not	very	expensive	to	play	golf	in	Scotland.
				177		30	2500		

☐ True☐ False

2	The wo	orld's d	oldest	golf	course	is	in	St.	Andrews.

☐ True
☐ False

3	It isn't ve	ry difficu	lt to hi	t the he	Il out o	Fa	hunkar

☐ True

□ False

If a hole is "par 3", you should complete it in three shots.

☐ True

□ False

5 Golf has become popular in East-Asia.

☐ True

☐ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

11 When	vou h	it the	ball	it is	called	
- 111011	,		2011	11 10	Canca	

a) a set

□ b) a shot

□ c) a club

PR 10	COLUMN TO STATE OF THE PARTY OF		0 22-50
2 You	hit the	ball	with .

a) a set

□ b) a club

C) a bunker

3 For long distances you use ...

□ a) a driver

□ b) a putter

For short distances you use ...

□ a) a driver

□ b) a putter

5 You finish the game on ...

☐ a) the fairway

□ b) the green

□ c) the tee

15 It's the "in" sport at the moment. It has ...

□ a) taken up

□ b) taken off

You've been very rude. Take what you said!□ a) on□ b) back
■ What's the of the game?□ a) points□ b) score
 If you complete the hole with just 1 shot, it's called a □ a) hole in one □ b) whole in one
How do you the score?□ a) hold□ b) keep

2. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő igealakkal.

- They were so kind. They made ... very welcome.
- ☐ a) me to feel
- □ b) me feel
- 2 She ... me of a famous actress.
- □ a) remembers
- □ b) reminds
- It was very cheap. That's what I call good value ... money.
- a) for
- □ b) of
- While we ... the film, the phone rang.
- □ a) watched
- □ b) were watching

Travel: St. Petersburg – White Nights

Lucy: The home of the Tsars and the Revolution and one of the world's greatest museums. This is St. Petersburg, a magical city that definitely won't fail to impress! I'm Lucy Ross and this is "The Travel Programme". Today we'll learn about "Piter", as the locals call the city, with our travel expert Christine Oteng.

Christine: Hello Lucy and good morning everyone.

Lucy: Well, St. Petersburg is beautiful at all times of the year, but it's during the White Nights, when darkness never falls that the city really is at its best. Would you agree Christine?

Christine: Yes, definitely! As you'd expect these long evenings occur in midsummer, particularly during the last ten days of June. During this period St. Petersburg really is a fun place to be, the sun barely sets, it's still light even at midnight and the city overflows with festivities to celebrate the longest days of the year.

Lucy: Are there any special events?

Christine: Of course! During these evenings it's possible to watch some of the world's best operas and listen to some of the best classical orchestras. Mind you, it's not all high-brow culture. Locals often stay out celebrating all night. There's also a White Nights Dance Festival with events ranging from folk through to ballet.

Lucy: So it's possible to see the famous Kirov dance company? **Christine**: Sometimes it is, yes! It doesn't always take part though, but it does usually put on student performances.

Lucy: And what about the city's monuments? Is there anything really special that visitors must see?

Christine: Well, there really is a wealth of sights for the visitor to take in. St. Petersburg is famous for its many museums and art galleries. The Hermitage, for example, is one of the world's leading museums with a breathtaking collection of all kinds of art and is most definitely not to be missed! There are also numerous former imperial palaces that can be visited both in the city and along the shores of the Gulf of Finland. And try not to miss the city's churches, the main ones at least, actually there are so many that it'd be impossible to visit them all...

Lucy: Well, tell us Christine, is it true that the city's called the "Venice of the North"?

Christine: Yes, that's right, this is due to the river Neva that flows through the city and the numerous canals that crisscross the historical centre. On this subject, another special midsummer event is the raising of the bridges over the river Neva. Thousands flock to the riverbanks to see the raised bridges silhouetted against the twilight sky.

Lucy: Well, visitors must remember find out when the bridges are lowered or they might not be able to get back to their hotel.

Christine: That's right! If that happened, they'd just have to stay out celebrating until dawn.

Lucy: Well, that doesn't sound too bad... And the food? I've heard the food's not very good. Is it true?

Christine: Well, let's say it's not the place to go for a food trip! But if you like a drink now and again this is the right place for you! Russians love vodka and they love inviting their friends to drink with them. And Russians can be disarmingly generous and hospitable! But be careful: the vodka's easy to drink but don't overdo it or you'll feel it the next morning!

Lucy: Did you hear that? The vodka is good but don't drink too much! And do enjoy St. Petersburg, a truly fascinating city to visit! Thanks Christine.

Christine: Goodbye.

Lucy: See you again soon to discover more interesting places with "The Travel Programme".

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- The longest days of the year are at the end of July.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False
- 2 The city is vibrant all night long during the White Nights.
- ☐ True
 ☐ False
- 3 Some years the Kirov dance company itself doesn't perform.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False
- 1 The river Neva flows around the city.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- The bridges are raised at a certain time in the evening.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

- The time of day when the sun appears is called ...
- ☐ a) sunrise
- □ b) sunset
- 2 When the sun sets it is ...
- □ a) dusk
- □ b) dawn
- There are all kinds of things to do. It's a ... place.
- a) fun
- □ b) high- brow
- 4 We came home at 5a.m.! We stayed ... all night.
- □ a) out
- □ b) off
- 5 What play are they ... at the theatre this week?
- a) putting up
- □ b) putting on
- 6 He couldn't go. He didn't take part ... the celebrating.
- □ a) in
- □ b) of

I don't want to see you with him again. I want you to stay from him! □ a) away □ b) along
 The city is at its in winter, when it snows a lot. □ a) good □ b) best
We stayed out until late!□ a) dance□ b) dancing
I am so tired! I had to stay all night working on that project! □ a) out □ b) up

2. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

- While I was walking to the beach, a dog ... to follow me.
- □ a) started
- □ b) was starting
- 2 It's a very old church, built ... the Romans.
- □ a) from
- □ b) by
- 3 I can't believe you don't ... who directed it!
- □ a) remind
- □ b) remember
- We had been ... for over an hour when she called.
- ☐ a) waiting
- □ b) waited

A feladatok megoldása

1. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! A BEAUTIFUL COUNTRY HOUSE

1. jelenet: I'm full of surprises

Megértési gyakorlat (9. old.)

1) a; 2) c; 3) a; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (10. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

- 1) got married
- 2) were supposed
- 3) is
- 4) being told

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Wrong (Right; A meeting with Mike was suggested to Anne)
- 2) Right
- 3) Wrong (Right; Paolo walked into the restaurant)
- 4) Wrong (Right; The check was paid by Sarah with a credit card)

2. jelenet: I can't wait to see this place now!

Megértési gyakorlat (14. old.)

1) b; 2) c; 3) c; 4) a

Tegyen próbát! (15. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

- 1) who
- 2) whether
- 3) why
- 4) if

4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Wrong (Right; Liz asked me where I was going)
- 2) Right
- 3) Right
- 4) Wrong (Right; She asked me if I wanted to go on holiday with her)

2. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! UNTIL THE NEXT REUNION!

1. jelenet: It's not easy to say certain things

Megértési gyakorlat (21. old.)

1) a; 2) c; 3) b; 4) a

Tegyen próbát! (22. old.)

- 1. GYAKORLAT
- 1) a; 2) a; 3) b; 4) c
- 2. GYAKORLAT
- 1) is looking forward to
- 2) breaking into
- 3) put off
- 4) go on

2. jelenet: It's time to say goodbye

Megértési gyakorlat (26. old.) 1) b; 2) c; 3) b; 4) a

Tegyen próbát! (27. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Three at a time
- 2) For heaven's sake
- 3) Under pressure
- 4) For better or for worse

4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Wrong (Right; The project is under consideration)
- 2) Wrong (Right; From now on I'll make the decisions)
- 3) Wrong (Right; The parcel arrived by hand)
- 4) Right

Television Programmes SPORT

Golf

Megértési gyakorlat (34. old.)

1) Igaz; 2) Igaz; 3) Hamis; 4) Igaz; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (35. old.)

- 1. GYAKORLAT

 1) b; 2) b; 3) a; 4) b; 5) b; 6) b; 7) b; 8) b; 9) a; 10) b
- 2. GYAKORLAT
 1) b; 2) b; 3) a; 4) b

Television Programmes TRAVEL

St. Petersburg - White Nights

Megértési gyakorlat (52. old.) 1) Hamis; 2) Igaz; 3) Igaz; 4) Hamis; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (52. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

1) a; 2) a; 3) a; 4) a; 5) b; 6) a; 7) a; 8) b; 9) b; 10) b

2. GYAKORLAT

1) a; 2) b; 3) b; 4) a

NOTE				· International Control		war war a
			·····		*****	
	- Illeria					

		No.				310,000,000
					·	



ADVANCED LEVEL ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM

Lesson 1: A beautiful country house

Néhány szenvedő igealak képzése • Közvetett kérdések

Lesson 2: Until the next reunion!

A társasági érintkezés kifejezései A "phrasal verb" • Elöljárós kifejezések

TV <mark>Prógrammes – Sport:</mark> golf TV Programmes <mark>– Utazá</mark>s: Szentpétervár: fehér éjszakák



© 2009 E-ducation.it 2009 Florence Kizárólagos kiadó és forgalmazó: Népszabadság Zrt.

Minden jog fenntartva! A szerzői jogvédelem alatt álló, nyelvoktatócsomag film-, hang- és írott anyagát másolni tilos! A DVD nyilvános helyen történő, engedély nélküli vetítése tilos! Minden ilyen cselekmény búntetést von maga után!

Kizárólag a Népszabadság engedélyével hozható forgalomba.

⊜NOL.HU

SCALA international 9 789639 9650 10